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CIP Advisory Ctte. Meeting Minutes ~ August 24, 2009

DRAFT- These minutes are strictly a draft copy and are awaiting amendment or approval at a subsequent duly noticed public meeting. Amendments to these minutes will be noted in the minutes of said meeting.  They are being posted on the web site as a draft copy for public informational use.   

CAPITAL  IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE

PUBLIC   MEETING   MINUTES 

August 24th,  2009

**********************************

A  meeting of the CIP advisory committee took place on Monday, August 24th,   2009 at 7:00 PM in the New Durham Town Hall located off Main Street.

Present





Absent with Apologies 



Scott Drummey




Chris Lapierre  



Padraic McHale

Theresa Jarvis 

Tom Goss 

Also Present:  April Whittaker, CIP Coordinator and Recorder.

Administrative

The committee deferred the Minutes of August 24th, 2009 to the next scheduled meeting due to lack of a quorum to approve the same.

Discussion

First Draft CIP ~ Mrs. Whittaker presented a first draft of the 2010-2019 document for the committee’s review.

She noted to the committee, for their consideration, the following assumptions to formulate schedules for the document~

(i) Town Valuation `1% annual growth starting in 2010 versus 2 to 2.5% annual growth in past documents.

(ii) Local Revenues :  Trended at 1.5% annual increases up to 2019.  State revenues level funded without revenue sharing denoting the volatility of state revenues to towns and cities.
(iii) Operating Expenditures:  Noted that historic trends indicated an average 4.6% annual increase in operating expenses for the town.  Therefore future trending was based on 5% annualized.
Following discussion of the above assumptions, the advisory committee felt that the assumptions were rational given past historic trends, current state of the economy and indications of destabilization of the town’s overall valuation.

Motion McHale, second Jarvis to approve the assumptions as discussed, vote unanimous.

The Advisory committee reviewed the executive summary requesting that the summary provide a short statement regarding the statistical update of property values scheduled for completion in 2010, and more information regarding review of the town’s facilities.

On the tables for projected capital reserve savings, the advisory committee requested that the Recreation Ball Field list of improvements be prioritized so as to provide indication of what year an improvement was expected to take place so that readers would be able to see when the reserve money would be utilized.  Also Mrs. Whittaker was requested to bring up to date as viable at this time, of the fire department’s proposals re proposed acquisition of a new forestry truck.

General discussion ensued re publicity for the CIP document  ~ consensus to place more of the material into the Town Report and to again place on the town’s website.

Next topic discussed was a tour of the Highway and Solid Waste facility.  It was agreed to meet on Monday, August 31st, 2009 at 7:00 PM at the facility.

Schedule Next Meeting 

Wednesday, September 9th, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Town Hall.

Adjournment

There being no further business, motion Jarvis, second Goss to adjourn at 8:35 PM

Respectfully submitted

April Whittaker

